
 

 

 

Filed Electronically Only 

 

April 20, 2022 

 

Daniel C. Goldner, Chairman 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, NH  03301 

 

Re: DE 20-092, Request to Participate Remotely at Hearings Due to Exposure to 

COVID 19 

 

Dear Chairman Goldner, 

Hearings in DE 20-092, Electric and Gas Utilities, 2021-2023 Triennial Energy Efficiency Plan, 

are currently scheduled for April 21 & 22, 2022. In response to several parties’ requests, on April 

11, 2022, the Commission ordered that a hybrid hearing format be used for these hearings and 

directed any additional parties wishing to appear remotely at the hearings to file separate 

requests. 

The undersigned, who represents Conservation Law Foundation (“CLF”) in this matter, recently 

learned that he was in close contact on April 19, 2022, with someone in CLF’s Concord, NH 

office that tested positive for COVID 19. Pursuant to CLF’s policies (which follow CDC 

guidelines), CLF employees who are exposed to individuals testing positive for COVID 19 are 

expected to work at home for five days following exposure. 

In order to avoid the possibility of exposing hearing participants in DE 20-092 to COVID 19 and 

to comply with CLF’s COVID 19 policies, the undersigned respectfully requests that he be 

allowed to participate remotely for the scheduled hearings in the above-captioned docket. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions. 
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Sincerely, 

 
 

Nicholas A. Krakoff, Staff Attorney 

Conservation Law Foundation 

25 North Main Street 

Concord, NH  03301 

(603) 369-4787 

nkrakoff@clf.org 

 

 

cc:  Service List in DE 20-092 
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